Transport Workers' Union of Australia

National Office

a. 388-390 Sussex St, Sydney NSW 2000

t. 02 8114 6500

f. 02 9267 3222



www.twu.com.au

National Secretary

Tony Sheldon

2 November 2017

Associate to Vice President Catanzariti Fair Work Commission 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2000

By email: chambers.catanzariti.vp.@fwc.gov.au

Dear Associate,

AM2014/254 – Airline Operations Ground Staff Award 2010

We refer to the draft report issued in the above matter and respond as follows:

- 1. We advise that we support the summary prepared by the AMWU and the ALAEA.
- 2. In relation to item 48, we submit that this can be dealt with as part of technical and drafting process. The TWU seeks the removal of the word "continuous" from clause 23.1(a) of the Award. It would appear that the insertion of this term into the award as part of the award modernisation process has had unintended consequences and should be dealt with as a technical and drafting issue.

Yours sincerely,

Wendy Carr

Wendy Carr

Director of Legal & Operations

Transport Workers' Union of Australia